## RADNOR TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT

301 Iven Avenue Wayne, Pennsylvania 19087-5297 (610) 688-0503 ¤ Fax (610) 687-8852

## William A. Colarulo Police Superintendent

**TO**: A Staff Traffic Committee Meeting was held on April 20, 2016 and was attended by Commissioner Ahr, Commissioner Nagel, Bill Cassidy, Public Works, Officer Raymond Matus, Officer Alex Janoski, Highway Patrol; William Gallagher, Supervisor of Parking, Mary Ann Donnelly, Administrative Assistant; Chris Todd, Wayne Business Association, James Sullivan, Marjorie Sullivan, Jim Sullivan, Monica Whitcomb, Radnor residents.

RE: STAFF TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MEETING HELD IN THE POLICE ROLL CALL ROOM, WEDNESDAY, April 20, 2016, 10:00 AM.

## **NEW BUSINESS**

- Commissioner Ahr is requesting traffic calming on Wentworth Lane due to complaints of speeding vehicles.
  - Staff Traffic Committee recommends no action at this time. Traffic Safety will place the traffic counter on Wentworth Lane for one week. The Traffic Unit will place a speed board on Wentworth Lane to advise motorist of their speed. Staff Traffic will report back results at the Staff Traffic Meeting in May.
- 2. Frankie Fehr of Eachus Avenue has expressed concerns with people parking their vehicles on her street to close to her driveway.
  - Staff Traffic Committee recommends the Public Works Department paint two white lines prior to the homeowner's driveway which will help eliminate the residents' difficulty exiting her driveway.
- 3. David Van Dyke of Hill Top School is requesting to hold the 5th annual "Thrill on the Hill 5K" on Saturday May 14, 2016. The race is scheduled from 9:00 AM until 10:00 AM; registration is open at 7:30 AM.
  - Staff Traffic Committee recommends approval of the 5<sup>th</sup> annual "Thrill on the Hill 5K" to be held on Saturday, May 14, 2016. Highway Patrol reviewed the application and all applicable documents have been executed.
- 4. Chris Todd is requesting to host the Wayne Music Festival on Saturday, June 11, 2016. The Wayne Music Festival will begin at 1:00 PM and conclude at 10:00 PM.
  - Staff Traffic Committee recommends the approval of the Wayne Music Festival to be held on Saturday, June 11, 2016. Highway Patrol reviewed the application and all applicable documents have been executed.

## **OLD BUSINESS:**

1. Charles Dolan is requesting speed bumps to be placed on Rockingham Road due to speeding vehicles and drivers not stopping at the stop signs at Dreer Lane and Lewis Lane.

Staff Traffic recommends no action at this time. Under the Radnor Township Traffic Calming Ordinance, this location does not meet the requirements set forth for speed humps. Public Work will install diamond placards (reflectors) on the 15 MPH speed limit signs, install playground signs and repaint crosswalk. In addition, Highway Patrol and Patrol will conduct selective enforcement at the stop sign.

2. James Sullivan is requesting Meredith Avenue become a one-way roadway. The roadway is narrow with parking permitted on the street.

Staff Traffic Committee recommends drafting an Ordinance for Meredith Avenue to become a one-way roadway, traveling northwest, from Conestoga Road to Eachus Avenue. Meredith Avenue from Eachus Avenue to Lowrys Lane, will remain two-way.

3. Staff Traffic Committee recommends amending Glenbrook Avenue parking restriction from Beatrice Avenue to Conestoga Road.

Staff Traffic Committee recommends amending 2 hour parking to, 2 hours; 8am-6pm except Saturday, Sunday and Holidays, on the south side of Glenbrook Avenue. This was overlooked during the Traffic Codification, Ordinance 2013-16 dated August 12, 2013.